
TOWN OF 
TEMPLE, NEW HAMPSHIRE 

FINAL MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC MEETING 
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Meeting held on the 24th of July 2012 
 
Board members present: J. Kieley, T. Petro, M. Darnell 
 
Call to Order by J. Kieley at 7:02 p.m. 
  

1. Subject:  Kieley signed the LGC insurance agreement as Chairman.  
 

2. Subject:  Reviewed supplemental intent to excavate for Robbins gravel pit 
for the 2011-1012 tax year. 

 
3. Subject:  Reviewed a request for waiver of the 2012 dog forfeiture fees  

from Susan Ray.  Move by Kieley to approve the waiver of the dog 
forfeiture fees for Susan Ray, second by Petro and voted in the 
unanimous affirmative. 

 
4. Subject:  The Board acknowledged receipt of a letter from Paul Quinn 

regarding payment of property taxes. 
 
5. Subject:  Review of 7/10/12 minutes.  Move by Kieley to approve the 

7/10/12 minutes as written, second by Darnell and voted in the unanimous 
affirmative. 

 
6. Subject:  Dick Benotti updated the Board on the water heater for the Town 

Hall Annex.  Benotti spoke to Pinney Plumbing and they recommended 
turning the temperature on the existing water heater down to 100°.  Pinney 
did not recommend installing a gas water heater, in their opinion it would 
cost more. 

 
7. Subject:  The Board acknowledged receipt of the advance notice of tax 

deeding from the Tax Collector.  No action required at this time. 
 
8. Subject:  Reviewed and signed vouchers. 
 
9. Subject:  The Administrative Assistant spoke to the Board about a 

required project for the Certified Public Manager class.  The Board 
suggested updating of the Human Resources manual. 

 
10. Subject:  Kieley informed the Board that he has not spoken to Attorney 

Sowerby regarding the Guy junkyard license since the 7/10/12 meeting.  
The Board discussed Kieley drafting a letter to Guy informing him that he 
is not in compliance with the terms of the Conditional license issued in 
January 2012. 

 
11. Subject:  Move by Petro to adjourn, second by Kieley.  Meeting adjourned 

at 7:33 pm 
 
Minutes submitted by Debra Harling, Administrative Assistant 


